Simon Dare

Chorleywood Cricket Club

Open Letter to CWCC Players
From:

Simon Dare

Subject:
Selection & Availability

Ryan/Robin/Nigel/Neil,
1.
As we are all aware a number of players have left CWCC this year, however and encouragingly a number of ex players have rejoined. We are also beginning to see a number of excellent colts/younger players develop into fine cricketers and I suggest this season will be a “rebuilding exercise” for all of us.
2.
The inevitable impact of the above will be a lot more movement of players between the teams, last year one or two played in all 5 senior teams, and of course some of our Development Team progressed from the 3rd to the 2nds & 1sts.
We can also expect to find it a challenge to put out 3 teams in May while we wait for schools/colleges/football etc to finish.
3.
In these circumstances I suggest it is vital we organise as much of the “next week” selection over Saturdays & Sundays and use Tuesday’s nets to finalise the teams.

By leaving the majority of selection to Tuesday it means we are left asking people on Wednesday / Thursday if they want games, and importantly the less regular players (e.g. the occasionals) need more notice, not less to organise weekends for cricket.
4.
It does mean we may ask some people to change teams as availability is firmed up, I hope all will understand  cricket is different to most other sports in that we do not use substitutes so for a Saturday we need 33 and not 32 or 34 .

We also have to balance the teams, last year on one memorable Saturday we had 3 keepers in the firsts, 1 in seconds and none in the thirds!

5.
Our selection policy tries to balance:


i.
Form


ii.
Team balance (i.e. 4 bowlers, 1 keeper etc.)


iii.
Building for the future

IV
Giving all members matches/respecting those that are available 2 days a week


v.
Strength of the opposition (in friendly matches)

6.
To help us develop a slick operation can we:
i.
Ensure the contact list is up to date and held by us all (Brian has the master copy and already the Sat 1st and 2nd captain data has had to be changed!)

ii.
Publish team sheets on the notice board and on the Website so all can see who is playing

iii.
Encourage players to call us if they become available after all the worst we can say is we already have 33

iv.
Encourage players to not to drop out after saying yes, obviously domestic/work circumstances change but I would hope only occasionally, the ripple affect down the teams is unfair on everyone involved.
v.
Circulate information on player’s availability via email, so we are not pestering people who have already told us they can not play until, e.g. end of May.
7. If we can operate slickly this year it will help all of us to enjoy our cricket and also maximise the strength of the teams and the club overall. With practice day, the excellent turn outs at Colts and senior nets, the fantastic work on the square by Rosie, the good availability in the first couple of weekends, the wonderful Quiz night things are looking up….lets all build on this 
Simon Dare
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